Dear Parents and Carers


10th January 2014
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Happy New Year and best wishes for 2014. I hope you all enjoyed the festive period. The children are settling well into the routines of school life.
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Developing the Curriculum

Throughout this month, members of our teaching staff will be reviewing and refreshing learning materials. As you are aware, we have been working with Lynda Keith who is a writer for Heinemann Active Mathematics.  We are about to purchase these resources for use with all classes throughout the school and nursery class. Lynda Keith will work alongside our staff in their classrooms to support the introduction of these resources. We will also be looking closely at:
* Progress Folders/Learning Plans * Science  and *Technologies. These are our priorities for improvement.

 Registration of Infant Beginners for August 2014
Next week we will be enrolling children starting school in August. All children who will be 5 years old between 1st March 2014 and 28th February 2015 should be registered with their local school. Please note our sessions are: Monday 13th-Friday 17th January at 10.45-11.45am and 1.30-2.30pm. If you have a child who will be starting school in the new session, please come along and bring your child’s birth certificate and proof of address. (Council Tax Bill). If you know of a child who is due to start school, please pass this information to the parents. 
Nursery Applications for Session 2014/15
All children following their third birthday are entitled to a free nursery place. I write to remind you that applications for children due to start at anytime in Session 2014/15 should be completed and submitted to the nursery of your choice as a matter of urgency with a nursery or from North Lanarkshire Council’s website. 
Thank you- I am very grateful to you for your support of our school. A superb sum of £ 754 was raised for our School Fund. We also donated £164.65 from our Church collection to Yorkhill Hospital Childrens Charity.
Health Matters to us!

We encourage our children to choose healthier options at playtimes and lunchtimes as a health promoting school. We discourage children from dinking drinks that are high in added sugar or those that are caffeinated should be kept to a minimum. Caffeinated drinks are diuretics, which can increase fluid loss through urine. Sugary drinks should be kept to a minimum and are best consumed with meals rather than between meals, to minimise risk of dental decay.  

At lunchtimes children all children are able to bring a packed lunch to school, eat a school lunch in the hall or go home for lunch if collected by an adult. 

Children in Primary 7 can go ‘down the street’ for lunch. Please note that a Parent or guardian must sign a letter on each occasion the child is to leave the school at lunchtimes. No child will be allowed to ‘go down the street’ without written permission. 
A sample menu of the food served to our children at lunchtimes is provided below:
	Week 1
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Starter/soup
	Lentil soup(v)
	Scotch broth (v)
	Cream of tomato soup(v)
	Chicken noodle soup
	Pea and ham (v)

	Main course
	Pasta bolognese and garlic bread
	Pork casserole
	Macaroni cheese (v)
	Breaded fish and chips
	Chicken curry and rice

	Snack
	Fish fingers (2) mashed potatoes and mushy peas
	Beef burger in a roll
	Cowboy beans with mini potato waffles
	Sweet chilli chicken wrap
	Cheese and tomato pizza

	Vegetarian option
	Tomato pasta (v)
	Quorn burger in a roll (v)
	Baked beans and mini potato waffles (v)
	Sweet chilli vegetable wrap (v)
	Vegetable curry and rice (v)

	Potato of the day
	Mashed potatoes
	Homemade oven roast potatoes
	Baby jacket potatoes
	Boiled potatoes
	Homemade oven baked potatoes wedges

	Vegetables
	Mushy peas
Tossed salad
	Carrots
Side salad
	Broccoli
Mixed salad
	Peas
Side Salad
	Spiced onions
Tossed salad

	Hot baked potato filling
	Vegetable bolognese (v)
	Ratatouille (v)
	Baked beans(v)
	Sweet chilli vegetables (v)
	Vegetable curry (v)

	Plated or boxed salad
	Ham
	Cheese and onion
	Chicken
	Egg mayonnaise
	Tuna mayonnaise

	Dessert
	Apple crumble and custard
	Chocolate iced sponge and custard
	Gingerbread sponge and custard
	Caramel flan and custard
	Sticky toffee pudding and 


Week one menu available week beginning: 21 October, 11 November, 2 December, 6 January, 27 January, 17 February, 10 March, 31 March 

Breakfast Club: Hungry for Breakfast
DID YOU KNOW? Research has shown that children who eat breakfast have a greater attention span than those who don’t or those who eat the wrong type of breakfast. We offer a breakfast service for 20p per day before the start of school so children can have a healthy and nutritious start to the day which fuels them to face the challenges ahead, helping them be more awake, alert, and ready to learn. At the same time the children can mix with their friends in a safe and welcoming environment. 
Parent Council News

The date of the next meeting is Monday 3rd February 2014 at 6.30pm
Please can you help us?
Please could I ask you to make sure that we have your up to date contact numbers - including mobile numbers – as we can text all mobile numbers with emergency information should the need arise. Thank you.
First Aid and Accident Procedures

Mrs McMillan and Mrs Christie are the designated First Aiders for our School. We have revised our procedures and have developed an Accident checklist.

Step 1:  Child/Adult referred to, reports incident to the School           

                Office.

Step 2:  Office staff contact First Aider and HT/DHT/PT
Step 3:  DETERMINE THE LEVEL OF RISK

a) Low Risk – Administer basic first aid and consider risk assessment procedures.

b) Medium Risk – Administer first aid. Inform parent. Parent          

Informs if able to collect child and take for medical attention. If unable school takes child for treatment. Ensure all emergency information is collected from the Office Manager. Investigate the incident and complete necessary H&S paperwork.

c) High Risk – Child assessed to see if able to be taken to hospital or if required ambulance to be called. Parent informed immediately. Medical information taken with child/passed on to Paramedic. Investigate the incident. Complete all necessary paperwork e.g. Incident report form and forward information to H&S.
Regards, E Clinton (Head Teacher)
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